
Jerusalem 
Township 
Your New Trash 
Collection Process

Automated Trash Collection
A new and exciting way of collecting your 
trash is here. With the delivery of a Republic 
Services cart, you have the ease of a rolling 
cart along with the durability of a proven 
system of collection.

Using automated collection carts can be 
much more efficient than hand pickup at 
the curb. Increasing efficiency helps us keep 
your long-term cost down. Automation will 
also make trash setout easy and hassle-free 
for you.

While you review the basic procedures, 
please keep in mind the single-most 
important factor is creating a safe and 
contained way for your household trash 
to be collected. It is absolutely necessary 
to keep the driver in the truck as much 
as possible.

In the next few years, all collection will be 
performed by automated trucks. Receiving 
collection carts is the first step toward that 
improved system.

Please do not purchase carts. You must 
use the carts provided.



Dear Jerusalem 
Township Residents,  
Beginning April 2022, the Township is 
modifying the residential curbside trash 
collection program to embrace automation 
and enhance the cleanliness of our 
community.  

While we understand that change is 
disruptive, we intend to make this process 
as easy as possible.  

As a resident of Jerusalem Township, you 
will automatically be enrolled and receive a 
single Republic Services 96-gallon cart before 
the end of March. Please note: once you 
receive the new Republic Services® cart, your 
personal containers can no longer be used. 

Under the program, the first cart is included; 
however, if you wish to receive additional 
carts, you must call Republic Services at 
734.848.3633 to individually subscribe and 
pay for the multiple cart service. The fee for 
each additional cart is $6.25 per month.

If you currently have a Republic Services tote 
which you are paying a rental fee for, you 
will see that rental fee disappear and receive 
a refund for any amount you paid past 
April 1, 2022. If you have multiple carts, you 
will continue to see a invoice for the number 
of carts exceeding one.

Accepted Materials
These items can always be placed in 
your trash cart:

Non-Accepted Materials
These items should never be placed in 
your trash cart:

Monthly Bulk Item Program
Residents within Jerusalem Township can 
place one bulk item per month on their 
collection day during the second full week 
of the month. Acceptable bulk items include 
furniture, appliances not containing Freon®, 
mattresses, trunks, toys and bundles of 
carpeting (maximum of 4’ long, 2’ wide, 
and weighing no more than 40 pounds). 
Unacceptable bulk items include hazardous 
waste of any kind, large auto parts (weighing 
more than 50 pounds), tires, appliances 
containing Freon®, construction debris, 
broken concrete and yard waste.

Yard waste

Bagged waste

Construction materials

Pizza boxes/soiled recycling
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Broken household items (such as vacuums, lamps and 
other small broken home goods)


